BURRITT’S RAPIDS COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION
(Virtual) MEETING MINUTES – February 12 2021


Members in Attendance:  Bart Bilmer, John Dwyer, Vanda Stanley, Cameron Rhodes, Jill MacDonald, Inge vanGemeren, Angie Lyrette (Hall Rental Agent)

Financials
No financials were presented.  The Treasurer noted, however, that the first portion of the Ottawa sustaining grant had been received.  The Chairperson noted that member Vanda Stanley and her husband Drew Avis had completed the application for the Ottawa grant and thanked them for their assistance in this.
The subject of posting financial statements on the Website had been raised in response to the Annual Report consultations.  The Board agreed to look at this issue next month.

Minutes
The minutes for the August (extraordinary), September, October and January 2021 Meeting were approved.

Members agreed to look at the proposed response to the Annual Report consultation, which will stand as a proxy for minutes of the AGM, and get back to member John Dwyer.  (UPDATE:  the response has been reviewed and approved, and subsequently communicated to residents.)

Hall Maintenance
Re-Opening of Hall
There was a discussion the anticipated re-opening of the Hall.  Several of the previous renters would not be returning but others had stepped forward.
In light of the expected re-opening it was decided not to proceed with shutting off the water; however, member John Dwyer is to turn down the heat in the basement.  (UPDATE: There appears to be a problem with the thermostat at the hall as, since the heat in the basement was lowered, the Hall itself is registering much colder than the temperature at which the thermostat is set.  Member Jill Macdonald organised someone to replace the thermostat.)

Community Issues:
HDP
There was a general discussion on the survey instrument that member Bart Bilmer had developed to assess the degree to which the NG proposal ‘met’ the expectations set out on the community developed HDP.  The Board congratulated Bart on his work and promised to put their thoughts in writing to Bart in the coming week.
Canal Rink
Member Cameron Rhodes reported that the issue of non-locals taking over the ice surface had diminished to the point where it was no longer a problem.
Rideau Trail
Sparked by a question posed by a resident, several Board members reported on the closure of part of the Rideau Trail that links Paden Rd to the Stony Steps.  It appears that walkers have disregarded clearly marked “no entrance” signs during hunting season and the property owner has therefore withdrawn his agreement to allow public access to the part of the trail that runs through his property.

Board-sponsored Activities
Snow-Sculpture Contest
Final preparations were made for live broadcast of the judging.
Valentine Event
The Board agreed that there was insufficient time to organise a valentine event.  Member John Dwyer agreed to send out a note around that date, however.
Other Issues
Webinar on Charities
Treasurer Jill MacDonald reported on the webinar she attended.  Two matters raised were of particular note:  one, Charities were not obligated to hold public Annual Meetings given the COVID situation so long as other reasonable communication processes were in place and, two, there is an obligation to ensure that websites operated by Charities be accessible to those who are differently abled.  Member Cameron Rhodes, who will be reviewing the site, will see to this.


Next Meeting

March 11 7:30pm
(virtual meeting)

